## **CHBP School Federation**

Brunswick Park Primary and Nursery School Osidge Lane, Southgate, London N14 5DU

Tel: 020 8368 3468

Email: office@brunswickpark.barnetmail.net



Church Hill Primary School Burlington Rise East Barnet Hertfordshire EN4 8NN

Telephone: 020 8368 3431 Email: office@churchhill.barnetmail.net

October 2022

Dear Parents,

## A Welcome Message from the Chair of Governors

On behalf of the CHBP Federation Governing Body, I would like to offer you a very warm welcome to you and your child to our school community, and to the website, which I hope you find informative and interesting.

Our governing body includes parents, staff, community members and local authority councillors; we are all very proud to be associated with the Federation in this volunteer role. The role of the governors is to support and challenge the school leadership team, with a joint aim based around wanting the best for all pupils. We work with the schools to shape the strategic direction of the federation; this includes oversight of the organisation, budgets, achievement standards and curriculum. Our key focus is that all pupils experience learning from a broad and balanced curriculum; this will encourage them to become lifelong learners and get them ready for the next stage of their education.

We are very fortunate to have a positive and committed group of parents and carers throughout the school and I would like to thank you for your support of the PTA and to those of you who volunteer in school to help our children's' learning.

You can contact me via our email: <a href="mailto:governors@chbp.org.uk">governors@chbp.org.uk</a> if you have questions or comments and I look forward to meeting as many of you as possible at school events throughout the school year.

Best wishes,

Sejal Rabone

Chair of Governors

**CHBP** Federation